## Staff of Tula Region Investigations Directorate of Russia's Investigative Committee took part in Victory Day celebrations



Today, May 9, 2014, the staff of the Investigations Directorate of the Investigative Committee of the Russian Federation in the Tula Region took part in the commemoration of a great national holiday - the Victory Day! After a parade that had been held in the main square of the city, employees marched in festive columns along Lenin Avenue to Central Park of Tula, where they held a rally to mark the Day of the Great Victory! Veterans of the war were presented with flowers, the wishes of health and words of gratitude for the peaceful sky and our happy present.

Representatives of the Investigations Directorate participated in laying flowers at the Eternal Flame of the memorial of "Heroic Defenders of Tula in 1941" and the Stele of Heroes of the Soviet Union.

## Изображения



09 May 2014

Page address: https://en.sledcom.ru/news/item/516837